
   
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Service Changes:  LaGuardia Link Q70 Select Bus Service  

Service Increases 
 
Sarah Wyss, Acting Chief, Operations Planning 
 
 
Background 
 
The LaGuardia Link Q70 Select Bus Service (SBS) provides connections between LaGuardia Airport 
and regional transit hubs in Woodside and Jackson Heights, Queens where passengers may connect to 
the EFMR7 subways, the Long Island Rail Road or buses. 
 
The Q70 has been operated fare free since May 2022 in partnership with the Port Authority of New 
York and New Jersey (PANYNJ), which provides funding to NYCT for the net increase in operating 
costs associated with providing fare free Q70 service.  
 
Ridership on the Q70 has been trending up since 2022 and now exceeds the 2019 pre-pandemic ridership 
levels. Ridership in 2024 was approximately 25 percent higher than in 2019. These ridership increases 
have led to higher than guideline bus loads for certain trips. 
 
Recommendation 
 
Add 18 weekday trips to increase frequencies on the Q70 to address ridership increases.  
 
Impact on Funding 
 
The net increase in operating costs of the Q70 associated with this service increase will be funded by 
PANYNJ.   
 
Implementation Date 
 
Summer 2025 





Staff Summary                                 
 

   
 

The increase in ridership has led to higher than guideline bus loads for certain trips, particularly 
because approximately 45 percent of riders on average are carrying luggage, which decreases the 
space available for riders, even with the luggage racks that are available on the Q70.  
It is proposed to add approximately 18 weekday trips to address ridership increases between 
approximately 10 am and midnight. The peak period of Q70 operation is weekdays from noon to 8 
pm where the Q70 operates on an eight-minute frequency. Weekday frequencies would improve from 
10 am to 4 pm to between six to 7.5 minutes. 
 
These service increases coincide with peak seasonal summer ridership, and the PANYNJ’s 
announcement on March 25, 2025 to advance the 2023 recommendations of their Independent Panel 
of Transit Experts to improve transit access to LaGuardia Airport. These recommendations include 
improvements to the Q70 by improving its travelway, branding and customer information, which are 
to be implemented in phases by the PANYNJ in partnership with the MTA.  
 
Recommendation 
 
Add 18 weekday trips to increase frequencies on the Q70 to address ridership increases.  
 
Alternatives 
 
Do nothing. Service adjustments to better meet passenger demand would not be made. 
 
Impact on Funding 
 
The net increase in operating costs of the Q70 associated with this service increase will be funded by 
PANYNJ.   
 
Implementation Date 
 
Summer 2025 




